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February 2009
Dear Friends,
Well, what a great first month we’ve had in the UK – Rose has enjoyed the highs and lows of snow (looks good when it’s falling but then it’s just too wet and cold!) and I’ve been proudly showing off our great land as we travel around the country speaking about Brazil in my Father’s poor Yaris!
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Rose and I in Wales
It’s been good to see a few of you over the past month – we’ve been very busy and look forward to seeing many more of you this month!
Oh, and for you temperature checker fans; 6C in York compared to 31C in Olinda. Quite mild really.
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Rose enjoying fish and chips!...
Dates for the Diary

In case you’re interested in where Rose and I are going to be over the next month then here is a list of our engagements. If we’re ever near you then do get in touch or just drop in to see us!

Of course these dates are subject to change so if you’d like an up-to-date list then just email me. Please be praying for us as we travel to these various different events talking about Brazil and the work that we’re involved with. 

March 1st – St Michaels York – all 3 services. 
March 7th – Brazilian Party, Belfrey Hall York

March 8th – The ‘Hub’ – York student event

March 10th – Assembly at the Minster School York

March 13th – School Assembly Nun Monkton School York

March 13th – Newcastle University Christian Union

March 15th – St George’s Church Lincoln

March 23rd – Kids’ Club Manchester

March 24th – Manchester – Brazil Dinner Party hosted by Dave Knott

... And quite a few in the pipeline...
England – through ‘Rose’ tinted glasses
Hello, Rose here! After many months of Andy mocking some of the cultural differences between Brazil and England, I now have the opportunity to get my own back and let you in on a few strange things that you English do as well! 
This month it’s drinking hot water! Ok, first thing is why would you just drink hot water!? Andy and I were at a meeting a few weeks ago when I was astounded to see a few people just drinking hot water! Ok, so we drink cold water in Brazil when it’s hot and you need to re-hydrate but here, when it’s cold and you need warming up why do you choose hot water – what’s wrong with tea!? Put something in the water for goodness sake! Come on, it’s just weird. ( This country. 
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Rose and her new found friend...
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Andy speaking about Brazil at a SAMS meeting
England Life
We’ve had a good but busy month here in England. I had my SAMS selection day at the beginning of Feb and so had to go down to London for the day for a set of interviews. I’m glad to say that all the selectors approved me and so I’m now a full-blown SAMS Mission Partner. This is a good thing since it makes me more ‘professional’ in Brazil i.e. providing Rose and me with more financial support and a pension (if I ever get one!) and also it puts us and the project in touch with a lot more people and churches around the country which is great for their prayer support. Now that I’m selected Rose and I are spending the rest of our time travelling around the country speaking at various churches and events about Brazil and the project looking to build up our support. 

We’ve been to quite a few churches and events and we’ve been really encouraged with the way people have responded. We also spent a week in Wales with my family and some friends for a bit of a holiday and Rose experienced her very first English Barn Dance! 
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Rose dancing at the SAMS meeting
Things I miss about Brazil 

#6 – Lunch – How I miss the main meal of the day in Brazil – a good bit of meat with a pile of rice and beans to go with it.  Ahh lovely. Beats soup and bread anytime. 
Things I love about England
#4 – (From Rose) The niceness of people, food and shops – In that order I think!
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The boys and workers from the project out at the farm
Project Update
It’s time to hear how things have been going in Brazil this month so our volunteer Dave Clay updates us from the project – 

“All of the boys who have been at the project since last year have started back at school and are beginning to settle into this new routine. This has been a little difficult for those children who have spent a long time out of school, but they're getting there. After just a couple of weeks back, however, school was interrupted by school holidays for carnival, which is a difficult time in Brazil. Unfortunately, the family camp that was being run by the church had to be cancelled due to lack of interest. This allowed us to take the boys, including our two new boys, for a few days of relaxation at the farm. A good, relaxing time was had by all, and all returned relaxed and ready to start back at school.”
February Leavers and Returners
Two new boys have arrived at the project this month – this is what our volunteer Dave says about them:
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Dave and the two new boys at the project
“We have welcomed to the project two new children, Jonathan and Genevaldo. The two little lively boys have come to the project straight from living on the street, at the bus station near the church and at times also living on the rubbish dump. The two boys were in trouble with someone for stealing something from his stall, and he had threatened to kill them during carnival. The boys are coming from situations where they haven't had any discipline, so they are starting to learn this in the house. They are both nice little boys and I am sure they will get a lot out of living at the project.  Keep them in your prayers as they settle into project life.”
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Also our long term volunteers Dave Clay and Hannah Cross have left the project after serving for 6 months with us, and also Will Rhodes who spent 2 months. Our great thanks to them all for the help that they brought to the project. An Australian called Tim also spent 3 weeks at the project this month. 

‘Brazil Partners’ Conference at Bawtry Hall

One of the highlights of 2009 will be our second Olinda reunion – ‘Brazil Partners Conference’ which is taking place from July 3rd – 5th 2009 at Bawtry Hall just outside of Doncaster. This weekend is open to absolutely anyone who is interested in the work that we do in Brazil or who has been or is thinking about going. Ian and Siméa Meldrum, plus myself, Rose and a few other Brazilians will all be present as we meet together with supporters and friends old and new. I would encourage you all to go – Newcastle team be warned – we’re going to ask you all to speak and run a session! It will be a great time to hear up-to-date information about the project, pray for the future, worship Brazilian-style and spend some time together. If you’re interested in going then please do get in touch with me andyroberts48@hotmail.com 
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The last reunion in 2007
Thanks to you all for reading this month’s update. I realise that it’s not so ‘exciting’ now that I’m back in England! ( 

Looking forward to seeing as many of you as possible over the next few months! 
Prayer Points

1. Please pray for Jefferson and the team in the project as they continue the work with the boys. Also pray for the boys that they may continue to grow in faith and knowledge of the Lord.
2. Give thanks that I’ve been accepted by SAMS. Pray for Rose as she meets with them in May.
3. Pray for Rose and me in our travels as we speak about Brazil; pray that our support will come in.
4. Pray for me and Rose as we prepare for marriage and a July wedding.

5. Pray for Rose as she starts her English course this week.

Thanks again guys for all the prayer and support that you are showing me and the project. 

Please do keep in touch with how you’re doing and what you’re up to. 
Prayers. Andy (
Contact Details and Useful Info
I thought it might be worth adding these details on the end... they might come in useful!

Project Address – 
A Casa de Meu Pai

Av. Ministeiro Marcus Freire 5615

Rio Doce

Olinda – PE

53130540

Brazil

My apartment’s address – 

Apt. 303

Edf. Brinco de Princesa

Rua Jose Cipriano Silva 1084

Rio Doce

Olinda PE

53040 - 140
Brazil

Phone Numbers – 

You can call me for 2p/min from an English landline using the following number 08444621621 then just dial one of the following numbers. 
Project – 00558134928883

My Cell – 00558187706216

Bank Details

Project’s Charity Account – 

Service of Hope Charity

Sort code - 30-95-05
Acc Num - 01619012
My Bank Account Details

Nationwide

Sort Code – 07-01-16

Acc Num - 09924296

